
 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

 Our Ref:        FOI23-2088 

 Telephone:   7322 3347 

 Facsimile:      7322 4180 

Hon Connie Bonaros 
Parliament House 
1 North Terrace 
ADELAIDE  SA  5000 
 
Email: connie.bonaros@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Hon Connie Bonaros 
 
Re: Freedom of Information Act application       
  
In reference to your application made pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (FOI 
Act), access was sought to:  
 

“The number of SAPOL callouts to the Adelaide Casino per month since 1 January 2020. Please 
categorise the reason for the attendance (ie intoxication, disturbance, assault) and the number of 
arrests.” 

 
On 12 May 2023 we contacted you via email to ascertain if you would be satisfied with the 
statistical data for the period specified as a total count rather than a month by month count. 
On the same day you responded via email and advised you would be satisfied with this 
approach. Subsequently, South Australia Police (SAPOL) has determined to release this 
information to you in full.   
 
SAPOL’s records indicate there have been 92 occurrences within Adelaide Sky City Casino 
between 1 January 2020 and 31 March 2023 which has resulted in 53 Arrests/Reports. The 
occurrences consist of the following categories: 
 
Category No. of 

Occurrences 
Theft 31 
Assault 25 
Drug Offence 10 
Deception 7 
Disorderly 5 
Trespass 4 
Property Damage 3 
Sexual Assault 2 
Other Justice Procedure Offences 2 
Hinder Police 1 
Liquor & Tobacco Offences 1 
Fail to Comply with Direction 1 
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Disclosure Log 
In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your 
FOI application, and the documents to which you are given access, will be published on the 
SAPOL website Disclosure Log.  A copy of PC045 can be found at 
https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Log-
Policy.pdf.  If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 13 
June 2023. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Senior Sergeant Kelly Johnson 
Freedom of Information Unit 
(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer) 
 
12 May 2023 
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